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My thanks and appreciation to:
—Debra Trewin, our hard working Secretary.

—Nancy Garden, for her efforts in keeping the club in a sound
financial position.

—Craig Paterson (Magoc), for his work in producing this excellent
magazine and for organising the club carnival.

—~Joan Franklin, for looking after the uniforms so well.
—Kelth Moaore, for looking after the mountain of gear.

-Bob Trewin, for running the Mens section and acting as stand-in
social person,

~Anne Morton, for her work as Senior Registrar and production of
the newsletters as well as the use of her home for
committee meetings (thanks also to Jeff).

—Vicki.Gannon, for her efforts as Junior Registrar and her
support and understanding for all the time I spend at
Softball.

Val Hudson, Dot Pullen and Judy Vernon for all your efforts on
management and for the c¢lub.

Chris Morris, our Club Captain for her work as liason between
management and plavers.

The c¢lubs greatest appreciation and thanks goes to all our
coaches, assistant coaches, managers and scorers who keep the
club going - Well done.

Don't forget the A.G.M. is set down for 27th April, 1992 at

7-00pm at the Kedron—-Grange Football Club - come along. have your
gay, and 1f you are willing to, offer yourself for a position but

- I promise you no-one will be "Dobbed—in" unless they are willing.

Lastly a great big thanks to all the players, parents and
supporters for your help during the 1991-92 season - we could not
exist without you.

Don't forget the mens season during the winter and as we lcok
forward to the challenge of next season we hope to see you all
again playing under the DEVILS banner. 7

BOB GANNON
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Club History

Devils Softball Club was founded by Sandra Gaddes, Elaine
Robinson and Ros Gaylard. The first ever match played on
Znd Cctober against Vikings and won by Devils 21 - 1.
There were only 13 members in that year and the team made
it to the Grand Final, but were defeated by Rebels by one
run.

There were four Devils teams: the A3 team winning the
Premiership and one being Runners-Up in the Grand Final.

This year we fielded 5 teams. The first nightball started
at Hawthorne Park but no records were kept of that year's
resultis.

This year we had 7 teams with 47 Senior and 36 Junior
players. One of our Junicr teams took out the Premiership.

Thig year we had 7 teams with 47 Seniors and 36 Junior
Player. One of our Junior teams took out the Premiership.
We also sent our first team to Kumbia winning the Senior
Trophy. Ros Culpitt had played 100 “A' Grade games.

The games were moved to Perry Park this year. We had a
change of name to "REDLEGS' in the night competition and
the team were Premiers of that competition. Devils took 3
teams up to Kumbia and won all three divisions., Sandra
Ford(Gaddes)., Joyce Lester all played 100 "A' Grade games.

Devils now had 5 Senior and 5 Junior teams, with T-Ball
and 12A teams winning their Premierships. Diane Lowry
played her 100th “A' Grade game.

We had 5 Senior and 6 Junior teams this vear, with 5 in
the Grand Finals and 2 being Grand Final winners. Wendy
Fallis reached her 100th game. Southside Nightball
Promoticnal Softball tournament started at Langlands Park
with our team called “RED DEVILS' winning the Grand Final.
Our Redlegs team at Perry Park were Runners-up.

This year Devils had 4 Junior and 7 Senior teams with 3
teams making the Grand Finals, 2 of which were Premiers.
Our Redlegs were Grand finalists. Patti Walker reached
her 100 “A' Grade game, and Sylvia Van Der Valk played 100
Club games.

We had 9 Senior and 4 Junior teams this vyear. Devils won
the Brisbane Club Championship Trophy for the first time,
with 10 teams making semi finals, 2 of them undefeated.
Nightball moved from Perry Park to the QSH Diamond at
Downey Park. Our Scuthside team “RED DEVILS' wonn the
Premiership again. 200 “A' Grade games played by Joyce
Lester and Diane Lowry; Debbie McColm reached 100 “A°
Grade games.

1981:

1982
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1984,
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Devils fielded 13 teams again this year, taking out the
Club Championship again in the Brisbane Day Softhall
Association. 7 teams made the Grand Finals with 2 Junior
teams becoming the Premiers. We sent 3 teams to Kumbia
again and again took off the Club championship, the A
Grade and the Under 16 finals.

We fielded 13 teams and made 6 Finals. We lost our
Coaching director and most of our A Grade plavers to other
clubs. Devils sent teams to Kumbia and Redcliffe carnivals
retaining the Kumbia Trophy. Pauline Harvey-Short, Kerry
Pollock and Sue Gamble made their 100 A Grade gameg this
year. A sad moment for the club with the loss of our
Patron, Bill Tegner, who will be missed by all. The
Nightball teams fared well with the Under 17 team taking
off the Fremiership.

The Club, still a bit shaky with the loss of a lot of
Senlor players, still managed to win 3 Premierships. We
had 13 Dayball teams and 3 Nightball teams this year, the
A Orade fielding Elaine Davies, a Canadian Pitcher. Sandra
Ford played her 200th A Grade game this season. We fared
well, winning all Junior Finals in the Rebels, Kumbia and
Redcliffe Carnivals.

Devils fielded 13 teams this vear with 4 Junior teams
becoming Premiers and T-Ball being Runners-up. The Reserve
grade Nightball taking out the only Senior Championship.
We attended the Kumbia and Rebels carnivals coming away
with the Under 14 Trophy from Rebels. We entered a team in
the Mixed competition held in the off-season at Rediands
and reached the Preliminary Finals. This year saw the
introduction of the new Uniform into the Club in nighthbhall
with a promise to the Seniors to wear it in the Dayball
Competition in 1985-86. Debbie McColm played her 200th A
Grade game this vear.

The Club fielded 12 Dayball and 2 Nightball teams with 4
teams winning Premierships and 2 teams being Runners-up.
Bob Payne organised a team in the South Brisbane
Winterball Competition and won the Premiership. Debbie
McColm played her 250th A Grade game this year.

The club fielded 13 Dayball angd 2 Nightball teams with
Premierships going to the Ul6A, Ul4B and T-Ball teams, the
Ul6B and Ul4A teams being the Runners-up. We entered a
team in the National Club Championships in Brisbane and
performed consistently well. Bob Payne and Chris Welsh
fielded a team in the South Brisbane Competition and came
away winners for the second successive vear. Craig
Sinclair was the driving force for Peyils to enter the
Men's Competition at Bannister Park, where our A Grade
team were Runners-up and two members of that team were
announced in Brisbane A with three in Brisbane B
Representative teams. Our Club was finally asked to field
a team for the Medibank Series and finished fourth.
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1989.

1890;

This year was a mixed bag for the Club as a whole. The Men
again competed at Bannister Park with a social team
entering in the fun B2 level. Our A Grade was again
Runners-up with the B2's just missing out on the fina!
four. Qur Carnival was again held in late 3September with a
goodly profit being obtained to start the season. Medibank
Nightball saw our participation at A Grade level, but the
girls did not fare as well this year. The Under 17's and
below enjoyed a trip to Lismore in early February with all
teams doing extremely well. We saw a drop in the number of
players with our Club and only fielded 11 teams with 7
teams making it to the Semi's. Six teams made the Grand
Finals with 4 Premierships and 2 Runhers-Up. The Under
12A's were first round leaders and finally Runners-Up.

The Men had teams in A, B and C Grades with the Al
Runners-Up for the third time. Our Carnival was again held
in September. An Art Union for a Casino Weekend proved
profitable for the Club. We competed unsuccessfully in the
Medibank Nightball and we fielded 11 teams in the Womens
Competition. The Lismore trip was washed out.

The Club amalgated with Goldwings from our AGM. Here we
ratified the Life Membership given to Robyn Gillinder. We
had 9 teams in the Mens Competition with the BZ team as
Premiers and the Al maintaining their Bridesmaids spot as
Runners-Up again. Our carnival in September was again
successful. Catchers Helmets became compulsory - another
hig expense. A and B teams competed in the Nightball with
thie B Grade taking out the Runners-Up Trophy. The
Inangural Brisbane Carnival saw our Veterans come away
victors. Another Casino Weekend Minor Art Union proved
popular thankfully as the Disco for the girls flopped
hadly sending the Social Committee into the Dolldrums.
With 13 teams in the Ladies Competition the B3 were Minor
Premiers and Premiers along with T-Ball. The Bl and Under
16B teams were Runners-Up whilst 5 other teams made 1t to
the Jemil Finals.

Devils fielded three teams in the Mens ccompetition during
the winter, this vear all the games were held at the one
venue, Zillmere.and this made it so much better for all
concerned. The Bl and B3 teams made it to the semi~finals
before ending their season. Affer losing all the Al team
from last season Devils rebuilt and were able to field 13
teamg from T-Ball to A Grade. The B Grade Nightball =side
made up for being Runners—up last seasoen by winning the
Final this geason. 4 teams, 1 Junior and 3 Senior teams
made it to the semi's with the B2 side progressing
straight to the Grand Final whilst the others were able to
hang up their cleats until next season. Our carnival took
place on one of the many very hot days this summer and was
very successful. During the season it became compulsory
for the catcher to wear leggings and also to wear the
face-mask when recieving even practice pitches., A very
gsucceasful X-maz party was held at the Woolshed during
which the Bigger Kids had just as much fun as the little
kids did.

1991.

The Mens season was held at another new ground this year.
Mott Street, Alderley saw Devils field 4 teams with 3 of
them making it to the Semi-~finals. In October the Third
Australian Masters Games were held and Devils were
represented by 3 teams made up of players from various
clubs around Brisbane. Some of the clubs original members
made themselves available to play and whilst some sore
muscles were felt after 3 days, everyone had a marvellous
time. Congratulations to the Mens Over 45 team for taking
out the Gold Medal. Nine teams represented Devils this
season, 3 Junior and 6 Senior teams. All in all it has
been a very successful season with the T-Ball team
finishing 3rd, the Under 12A team has taken out the
Premiership UNDEFEATED whilst the Under 14A side missed
out on the Semi-Finals by 1 point. The Seniors had 4 teams
make the Semi—finals with the Bl and Cl1 teams losing
their Preliminary Semi-final games in close games.
Fundraising raffles were run with a Colour T.V. qnd a
Holiday voucher being the prizes. A successful Dinner
Night was held at the Terrace House Restaurant as a get
together. Anna Allez once again gave a great ghowlng_at
the June Spice Medal night, this year she finished fifth
equal and deserves all the accoldades around.
Congatulations to the C2 team who lasted a full 2hrs 45
mins to take out their Grand Final. Congratulations to the
B2 team who finished as Runners-—up.




DEVILS CARNIVAL DAY

Cnce again the Devils Softball Club was able to run their very
successful carnival under blue skies. 31 teams nominated to
attend on 22nd September, 1991 with 30 teams turning up on the
day representing all grades from Under 12 to A Grade. No Devils
teams were required to play as all grades had their required
numbers.

There i1s a lot of work that goes into this day and without the
workers it would not be worth the effort in what is a major
fundraiser. A very sincere thank-you to all the Umpires, Diamond
markers, Canteen workers and Hamburger makers for your time and
efferts on the day.

MAGOO.

MENS sUB COMMITTEE REPORT

The 1991 season saw Devils field 4 teams, Bl, B2, B3 AND Ci. Whilst

none of the teams took out a premiership, everybody would have to
agree, each team was very competitive in their respective grades.

At this point we must thank the coaches, Amanda, Debbie, Donna and
Bronwyn and their assistants for their time and effort. Very much
appreciated. '

The c¢lub was also very fortunate to have some of our up and coming
younger players recognized by their callup to Brisbhane Teams. Well
done Steve McDonald, Stephen Garden, Damien Gannon, Andrew Sloman,
Steven Adams and Troy Devine.

Presentation night was held at BSA Headquarters on Saturday, 2lst
September and the following playvers were presented with trophies.

PLAYER OF THE SEASON. JEFF OLIPHANT/DAVID WHITEFIELD.
MOST IMPROVED PLAYER. TROY DEVINE.

JOHN CAMARSH JUNIOR STEPHEN GARDEN.

PLAYER OF THE YEAR.
HOME RUN TROPHY. JEFT OLIPHANT.

I would be remiss not to thank our committee members, scorers and
supporters. See you all next season.

Bob Trewin.

MENS SUB COMMITTEE 1991

Robert Trewin. (Chailrperson).
Nancy Garden.

Paul Garden.

Debbie Devine.

Barry Dutton.




BIMENS REPORT

Semi Finalists

Steve McDonald, Paul Garden, Steve Roberts, Rick Gill, Shane
Treadaway, Gail Adamson (Manageress), Stephen Garden.

wharon Penney (Assistant Coach), Roy Wyatt, Damien Gannon; Bob
Trewin, Amanda Garden (Coach).

This season I was lucky enough to experience my first year of
coaching with a group of mellow middle aged men (well most were).
You'd think the older they got, the more they would listen and
not muck around. Well, I was wrong!!!! These guys were like kids
in their gecond childhood.

I think they were eager to teach me how to handle their arrogant
ways. and tell you what, I learnt very guickly.

But, I couldn't have been taught by a better bunch of fellows.
These guys worked well as a team on the field. There was a lot of
team spirit and encouragement when errors were made.

Trainings were a bit of a letdown when an average of 4 turned up
to training in freezing cold conditions on a Monday night.

By the end of the season we were winning more games than we were
loging and slowly climbing the ladder. Unfortunately, we didn't

make the Grand Final but wedid come third, losing the preliminary

final to the better team on the day.

I was so proud to be the Coach of these men who helped me through

the season. I wouldn't have cared if they had come last.

Thanks guys for the experience and challenge and I hope to see
You next season.

STEVEN McDONALD. (BOXHEAD) PITCHER/UTILITY.
Steven was a great pitcher, throwing 28 K2's in the season.
He is a solid batter, but has to remember the batting line
up. Can play any position, but must be ready to move quickly
to retrieve the ball.

STEVE ROBERTS. CATCHER.
Steve battered well and received the batting trophy. He let
everybody know who was the boss, including the umpires and
the opposing teams. He is a very aggressive player, both in
batting and fielding.

FAUL GARDEN. (POPS) SHORTSTQP.
Pops was a great asset to the team in a mental way. He'd
start the boosting, talking and the soothing of the other
team members. He'd keep Bob on his toes, chasing passed balls
gvery now and then.

ROY WYATT. OQUTFIELD/FIRST BASE.
Roy was another team player. He did everything that was asked
of him. He's an excellent lead-off batter and a great LEFT
HANDED centrefielder, backing up all the time.

SHANE TREADAWAYS. SECOND BASE.
shane had never played softball before and started off the
season a bit slow, both on plays and on the rules! Shane got
his body behind the ball most of the time instead of his
glove. Some unbelievable plays. Started batting well at the
end of the season.

BOB TREWIN. QUTFIELD/THIRD BASE.
You could always rely on Bob to be anywhere that the Bl's
were supposed to be. Bobs a team person, not missing a single
training or game. Bob is very quick on his feet when he plays
third base, opting to jump out of the way of a line drive.
Sometimes he would creep in from the outfield and then find
himself running backwards to retrieve a fly ball.

RICK GILL. THIRDBASE.
Rick and RAMBO (his bat) did wonders in the batting bhox,
hitting 3 home runs, two being in one game. Sometimes we
would wonder if Rick was wearing cement boots instead of
cleats on the field. Rick worked well at third and his loud
mouth was an asset to the team as he was constantly talking.

Special thanks goes to Damien Gannon and Steven Garden who played
in the semi's and preliminary finals for us. They did a great
job. Alsc to Ted, Jeff 0, Mark S, Jason S, Clem, Dave, Andrew,
Jamie O, Barry D and Bob G. Without their help we wouldn't have
had a full team. Thank you. '

I
Thanks to Sharyn Penney for being our assistant coach, to Gail
Adamson for being our manageress and to Anne Morton for sCoyring
for us.

AMANDA .




B2 MENS REPORT

Semi Finalists

UNFORTUNATELY NO PHOTO AVAILABLE.

As the coach of the 1991 B2
to thank each and ever
support. I would also

Devils Mens team, I would Just like
Y player for their great efforts and

like to thank all the players from the
teams under us and to

Donna Robinson (Nee Penney) for her help
with this side. Also m

Yy thanks go to Dot Pullen, our team scorer
for the last four vears.

Qur season started off good and finished just as good even though
we were knocked out in the semi-finals.

TEAM PLAYERS.
Ted Devine, Randy Fyfe,

Ogden, Mark Ogden,
Shannon.

Graham Sloman, Andrew Sloman, Jamie
Ciem Beavis, Shane Mountney and Mark

The trophy helders for this season were: -

Ted Devine. .

.Batting.
Graham Sloman.......Fielding.

Jamie Ogden.........Coaches Choice.

I would like to finish off by saying I hope all players from last
geason return and bring their friends as the Mens season has
proven to be enjoyable to watch as well as to coach,

DEBBIE DEVINE,




B3MENSREPORT

Donna Robinson (Coach), Ashley Guilk, Bob Gannon, Jagon Scheroff,
Derek Mountney.

Stephen Garden, Damien Gannon, Geoff Weller, Jeff Morton.

Absent. Brian Mountney, Phillip Sloman.

Well. I can't use the excuse "it was my first time coaching', but
what I will say is that "coaching men is a whole new ball game" .
1f you thought us girls did some strange things, you should catch
a few Mens games.

(ur season didn't start terribly well, as we were short one
player for quite a while, but with the help of a few pecple we
managed to have nine at the right times.

Lven though we didn't make the finals we had a good time and the
guys improved greatly this season. Because you must appreciate
it's hard to throw a bunch of guys together and expect them to
play brilliantly from scratch, never the less, we tried with a
moderate degree of success and to the suprise of some of us the
Pres. can actually pitch.

Just a few words about the guys:-
STEVEN. What an arm - a deadly weapon if I ever saw one.

ASHLEY. Those hand signals from centre field, well, we won't
elaborate will we.

DEREK. The quiet achiever, we never heard a great deal from
him, but his glove and bat work said enough.

BOB. What can I say, The President can pitch. Well done.

DAMIEN. You have to talk to your father more and practice your
pitching.

JEFF M. Those dropped catches, you had better get your glove
restitched before next season.

Goeff W. Our catcher, reliable player and faithful kit carrier.

JASON. You had better keep your eves open if you want to play
third, they come thick and fast don't they.

Thanks alseo to Brian and Philip who made up our nine players when
needed.

A big thanks to Vicki for scoring some near impossible plays, and
to Nancy for collecting our money and doubles winnings each week
(hee hee.) To the C Grade, thank you for your help and
encouragement when it was needed. Last, but biggest thank you of
all is to Debbie, without whose help and guiding hand, would have
seen me in Wolston Park by the end of the season.

To the guys, thanks for a great season, I hope you had as much
fun as I did. What a riott!fl!

Hope to see you in '92.

Love and kisses
Donna.




C GRADE MENS REPORT

Semi Finalists

Jeff Oliphant, Beb Fleming, Lloyd Warner, George Miller, Bronwyn
Miller (Coach).

Barry Dutton, Bradley Coughlan, Troy Devine, Jason Oliphant,
David Whitefield.

Anhsent: Steve Adams.

Being my first time at coaching and for most of the plavers,
their first time at playing, I thought it was going to be a tough
Job. However with the continuing co—dperation of the players we
made it through the season without too many hiccups.

I thoroughly enjoyed coaching the guys and from what I heard
during the season, everyone in the team enjoyed themselves.

1 was quite thrilled to get through to the first semi-final and

thought the guys deserved it through their hard work throughout
the season.

To this end I wish to thank first of all my assistant coach Barry
Dutten for his support for the season and for keeping the younger
ones under control. I alsce wish to thank the players for their
co-operation and patience throughout the season, and to Anne
Morton for coming every week to do the scoring. A very special
thanks to all the families and supporters at the games.

STEVE ADAMS. A& very good outfielder and allrounder. Never
complaing and is also good allround hatter.

TROY DEVINE. Always puts in 100% effort in every game and
shows good prospects in the future. His efforts shown in
the game clearly show his potential in the game.

BARRY DUTTON. Barry will always play well wherever he is put
and always tries for everything. A very consistent batter
and a good hase runner. A very needed plaver for the teanm.

BOB FLEMING. Bob is a good versatile player and will adapt well
to any position. Always puts in 100% effort in every game.
A good consistent pitcher and a sneaky bhasgse runner.

BRAD GOUGHLAN. DBeing Brad's first time playing softball, he was
very keen and willing to learn. Bats well when warranted
and has improved his fielding exceptionally over the
season.

GEORGE MILLER. A good allrounder and very consistent plaver.
Good with the bat when needed and always gets on basge.
Excellent base runner (Rabbit.)

JASON OLIPHANT. Exceptional plaver for his age and has good
future prospects. Bats like his father and is an excellent
cutfielder.

JEFEF OLIPHANT. Very good with the bat as well as his excellent
catching ability. Always threw himself into every game with
maximum effort.

LLOYD WARNER. Played most at first base., with some at third.
Good allrounder in the field as well as with the bat. Good
consistent player.

DAVID WHITEFIELD. Consistent plaver and gives his all. Excellent

batter and outfielder as well. Has good prospects for the
future.

Hope to see all you guys back next season. ,

Bronwyn.




THE THIRD AUSTRALIAN MASTERS GAMES

MENSREPORT

Frobably the highlight of the 1991 season would have been this
competition.

The spirit in which the competitors played the games, whilst
still retaining the will to win would be a fine example for any
young plaver.

Congratulations to the Over 45 team who won the Gold Medal (even
before a ball was pitched) as the only team in their competition.
In friendly games against the younger teams they gave their all
and gave quite a few of their grey hairs to the opposition
coaches.

Congratulations alsc to the Over 35 team who, whilst not
finishing first, gave their all and more importantly enjoyed
themselves.

Both teams were made up of members of various clubs around
Brisbane and it was good to see the comraderie which prevailed.

OVER 45. OVER 35.
DON ADAMS. WOLVES. STEVE CUMERFORD. JAGUARS.
NORM CHAPMAN. REDCLIFFE. TED DEVINE. DEVILS.
MERV CORCORAN. WILSTON-GRANGE. BARRY DUTTON. DEVILS.
KEITH FIELD. WARATHAD. TOM GALLAGER. SAINTS.
DUDLEY GALE. SAINTS. LIONEL GRIFFITHS. REBELS.
BRIAN KERR. REBELS . JEFF OLIPHANT. DEVILS.
LES GYTE. SAINTS. FRED PLATO. BEARS .
DAVE MAGEE. REDCLIFFE. LEN ROBERTSON. WARATHAS.
BRIAN MOUNTNEY. DEVILS. PETER SELLARE. WARATHAS.
FETER McKELLAR. REBELS. CRAIG PATERSON. DEVILS.

ROBERT TREWIN. DEVILS.

ROBERT TREWIN.

Master \J
Blasters gk

EUETRAFIAN

MENS 45 +

Games Gold

Merv Corcoran, Dave Magee, Norm Chapman, Keith Field, Peter
McKellar, Brian Kerr.

Robert Trewin, Les Gyte, Don Adams. ¢

Absent. Dudley Gale, Brian Mountney, Kev McCarthy.




The Third Australi

Masters Games
8-20 October, 1991

MENS 35 - 44

Ted Devine,
Sellars.

Tom Gallagher, Jeff Oliphant, Fred Plato,

Lionel Griffiths, Steve Cumerford, Barry Dutton,

Absent. C(Craig Paterson.

Peter

an

Len Robertson.




WOMENS 35 - 44

SRS

Craig Paterson {Manager), Judy Allen (Vice Captain), Glynis
Crowley, Jill Bolen.

Maree Mulligan, Mandy Hile (Coach), Kathy Nagy. Lyn Bittner,
Nancy Garden.

Sandra Ford. Debbie Devine (Captain}), Chris Bennett, Ros Gaylard,
Heather Law, Anne Morton (Scorer).

Although I an not a native of Devils, I could not have eni
‘ j . njoyed m
time with the Veterans team more, o Y

Although we did not go as well as we would have liked a good time

was had by all. It was a time to renew old fri i
make new friends. 1 riendships and to

Our team was made up of Ladies from all différ
LY ent clubs although
the majority played or had played for Devils in Years gone by.g

Ehis however made no difference as they played as a team at all
lmes .

I am sure each player has her own story to tell. I won't forget
the look on Christina's face when I asked her to pitch in the

lagt innings of our last game, on the International Diamond. Such
a look of concentration would be hard to find even in the closest
A Grade games.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank Craig and Anne for
their invaluable assistance.

MANDY HILE. (BEARS).
The team was:
JUDY ALLEN. BEARS.
CHRISTINA BENNETT. DEVILS.
LYN BITTNER. REBELS.
JILL BOLEN. DEVILS. (QRIGINAL TEAM).
GLYNIS CROWLEY. REBELS.
DEBBIE DEVINE. DEVILS.
SANDRA FORD. DRAGONS /MACKAY
{ORIGINAL TEAM).
NANCY GARDEN, DEVILS.

ROSLYNN GAYLARD.
HEATHER LAW.
MAREE MULLIGAN.
KATHY NAGY.

DEVILS. (ORIGINAL TEAM).
CAIRNS. (BECOND YEAR DEVIL).
WOLVES.

WILSTON GRANGE.

COACH. MANDY HILE. BEARS.
MANAGER. CRAIG PATERSON. DEVILS.
SCORER. ANNE MORTON. DEVILS.

Robyn Blackmere played with the Canberra Connection team.

21T ANNIVERSARY REPORT

TO COMMEMORATE THE 215T BIRTHDAY OF DEVILS SOFTBALL CLUB IT IS
ANTISIPATED THAT THE CLUB WOULD HOLD A DINNER TO MARK THE
QCCASION AND AN ANNIVERSARY MAGAZINE PUBLISHED. THE FIRST GAME
PLAYED BY DEVILS WAS ON 2ND OCTOBER, 1971, AGAINST VIKINGS AND
WAS WON Z1-1. ANYONE WITH PHOTOS, STORIES/TALES, MEMORIBILIA FROM
DAYS PAST PLEASE CONTACT: - CRAIG PATERSON,

8 BRENNAN STREET,

STAFFORD, 4053,

TELEPHONE. (07) 356 5491,




Donna Penney and Marshall Robinson were married at
ot. Andrews Church, Lutwyche on 28th September, 1991.

The poolside garden setting of his sisters home was the
venue for Aileen Earle and Gary Ogg on their Wedding Day.

St Stephens Cathedral was
the venue for Susan Johnson
to marry Darren Martin on
20th July, 1991.

Hue Kuhn married Wayne
Faithful in the beautifu)
gardens of the Whepstead
Restaurant, Wellington Pt.
on the 5th October, 1991.




Al TEAM REPORT

Val Hudson (Manageress), Melanie Grant, Bob Gannon (Qoach),
Michelle Morris, Barry Sandford (Assistant Coach), Michelle
Vernon, Therese Kelly, Vicki Gannon (Scorer).

Kylie Gerlic, Anna Allez, Susan Martin,

Amanda Garden, Tania Sorensen.

Devils Al team has had a fairly disappointing year again as far
as results in winning games 1s concerned but this has been
gvershadowed by displays of determination and fortitude. as our
team of basically young players has continued to improve. The
team has certainly earned the respect of each opposing coach,
team and player and were certainly not an easy-beat team as even
the top sides had to play committed softball to beat Devils. With
this years experience under their belts we will be looking
forward to an improved win/loss record over the coming seasons as
our younger plavers continue to improve,

The teams fielding continued to be of gquite a high standard and
in most games the opposition were held to beatablg scores bubt our
batting remained brittle, inconsistent and undisciplined.

Due to injuries, holidays etc. there were few occasions when our
top nine players actually took the diamond. This did not help in
gaining consistent performances. It proved to be a very long
season {24 games) which took toll on the players enthusiasm,
perseverance and dedication, but it was pleasing to note that the
team fought out the season to the end. My thanks to all the Al
players for the efforts they expended during such a long season.

My special thanks and appreciation also to :
Barry Stanford for his assistance, patience and expertise.

Val Hudson for her good humour and understanding in the dug-out.

Vicki Gannon and Anne Morton for their fortitude in carring the
hulk of the scoring.

A2 players Karla, Kym, Angela, Lara, Sharon and Jenny who helped
us keep a team playing in times of doubt.

Anna for her efforts as team captain and in carring the
tremendous weight of throwing so many games.

Amanda for her perserverance in the games most demanding
position.

Morrie and Therese for playing all 24 games.

Pugan, Kylie, Michelle, Melanie and Tania for your effortsg and ¢
good spirit during the season. : E

Congratulations to Michelle Vernon and Tania Sorensen for their
representation in the Queensland Under 19 team and to Melanie
Grant who played in the Tasmanian Under 19 team.

My thanks to the clubs management committee for their support as
the club goes through re-growth. I'm sure we can look forward to
& brighter, better and more successful 1992-93 season.

BOB GANNON.




Al TEAM

AT
PRESENTATION NIGHT
1991

A2 TEAM REPORT

Paul Garden (Assist. Coach), Kym Huddart, Jennifer Shield, Lara
Hudson, Angela Garden, David Billsborough (Coach).

Jenny Wilkins, Paula Ovenden, Sharon Dick, Cindy Dick.

Absent; Karla Manning, Donna McDonald, Tracey Vernon.

The 1991-92 softhall season was at times frustrating, often
exciting, relatively successful and occasionally disappointing,
but at the end of the day., it was one we should feel quite
satisfied with, The girls at times were brilliant, at other times
& little less than brilliant, but at no time did they ever give
up the fight or throw in the towel. In fact, they showed great
fighting spirit on several occasions, and with an ounce of luck,
could have snuck into the top four. However that was not to be as
the bottom line was that the girls did not perform consistently
enough throughout the season to warrant a semi-final position.




Highlights of the year would have to include a 5-4 win over Znd
placed Redsox (after being down 4-0); a 9-7 win over Wolves (down
7-0); a 1-0 win over 4th placed Bears ( 7 innings in 1 hour); a
4-0 sgecond round win over Springwood (beaten 14-0 in the first
round); two draws against third placed Saints and & 2-1 loss to
Minor Premiers Panthers after leading 1-0 going into the final
innings. The performances against top sides indicated the girls
would not have been ocut of place contesting the finals alongside
them.

I would like to express my indebtedness and gratitude to Paul
"Pops" Garden for his outstanding contribution as Assistant
Coach. Paul is a pleasure to work with and his knowledge and
thinking skills are an asset to any team. Thank you to Graham
Dick (Scorer) and Frank Shield (Manager) for their contributions
to the team effort, and to all our Mums, Dads, boyfriends and
friends who lent great support throughout the season. I would
like to make special mention to those players who sat on the
hench for us and who filled in so capably when required. Those
players include Tracey Wyatt, Susie Oliphant, Bronwyn Fleming,
Stacey~Leigh Collins, Naomi Pridham, Vicki Gannon, Melynda and
Tracey FPaterson.

I would alsc take this opportunity to thank the Committee of
Devils Scftball Club for their tireless work throughout what is
for them a long season, and to congratulate those teams who were
succesaful in making the Semi-finals. You have done the club
proud.

Here is a brief summary of how I zaw the girls performances
during the season:

KYM HUDDART. I would not have swapped her for any cther
pitcher in the competition. Pitched with great control
consistently but was let down on several occasions by basic
fielding errors at critical times. Hit well during the
gecond half of the season.

SHARON DICK. Caught well once her confidence lifted. Took
some big hits at times but kept getting up. Threw out a lot
of steals and battered well throughout. A good season.

JERNNY SHIELD. A very safe lst bhase who made very few mistakes.
Is a better batter than she showed this year, and only
started to hit with confidence towards the end.

JENNY WILKINS. Thrown into 2nd base, Jenny handled the
challenge well, and should have learnt a lot from the
experience. Took one of the catches of the season and got
some critical hits at important times.

KARLA MANNING. Made some great plays at shortstop where she
fielded consistently all season. Batted well bhut without
luck. A great team plaver.

ANGELA GARDEN. A very talented player who sometimes lets
herself down by her reluctance to listen. Can play anywhere
and in one of only two visits to the pitchers plate threw a
grealt game against Springwooed. Did a respectable job as
lead~off batter.

CINDY DICK. Did everything possible to look 1ike she had
dropped the ball but never did. Prepared to listen and work
at her game, she will be a better player for this
experience. Her batting improved markedly during the season.

LARA HUDSON. Came of age as a batter this vear and did a
great Jjob as our number 4 hitter. A close to technically
perfect swing ensures she will continue to progress with the
bat. Performed solidly in the outfield.

DONNA Mc¢DONALD., FPlayed beautifully at centre field before injury
kept her out of the last half of the seazson. Her batting
never really got going. but the grand slam home run against
Redsox was a definite high point of the season.

PAULA OVENDEN. An injury plagued season resulted in Paula
missing a lot of games, and she never really got going.
Hopefully, this bad iluck is behind her and she can look
forward te a happier 1992-93.

TRACEY VERNON. A serious knee injury cut Tracey's season short

Fshe was playing that OTHER game). Was playing well when the
injury occurred.

Thanks for your support, co-operation and enthusiasm girls. I
have thoroughly enjoyed my association with thig team and I wish
them the very best of luck in the future.

DAVID BILLSBOROUGH.
COACH, DEVILS AZ2.




BT TEAM REPORT

Semi Finalists

SRR ki R, RGP R

Bob Fleming (Assistant Coach). Debbie Devine, Michelle Robertson,

Louise Wallis, Bronwyn Miller, Vicki Gannon (Player/Coach).
Dot Pullen (Scorer), Tracey Wyatt, Debra Trewin, Donna Robinson.

Absent: Nancy Morgan, Renee Virtue.

At the end of the normal round of fixtures, this team was third
on the premiership ladder. It has been a mixed season with all

opposition teams being beaten at least once during fixture
rounds .

However lack of consistency saw the team being defeated by a
small margin too often. When all players are at their best, a
better team in the Bl grade would be hard to find. The team is
greatfully indebted to all lower grade players who filled in for
us and without whom we would not have been able to play. due to
the serious ankle injury to our first choice pitcher, Renee. Alsoc
a huge vote of thanks to Debbie for carrying the burden of
pitching for most of the season.

Without Bob Fleming the team would not have functioned so
efficiently. Dot Pullen once again did an excellent job of
gcoring. Many thanks to these people.

DEBBIE DEVINE. Did a great job as pitcher for most of the
season and hatted well., A good team player,

BRONWYN MILLER. Played well in the outfield.

NANCY MCRGAN. Has slotted well into the team as an ocutfielder.

DONNA ROBINSON (Nee Penney) Batted well during the season and
iz a good team player.

MICHELLE ROBERTSON. Newcomer since Christmas. Has batted very
well and hag fitted into the team well,

DEBRA TREWIN. A congistant fielder who has played a big part
in the teams success. Batted well, particularly prier to
Christmas.

RENEE VIRTUE. Suffered a broken ankle mid-season. Has been a
welcome asset to the team,

LOUISE WALLIS. A valuable team member and a solid outfielder,

TRACEY WYATT. Consistant outfielder whose batting is coming
good at the right end of the season.

VICKIT GANNON. Batted well. Her fielding has been fairly
consistant.

Congratulations to all successful teams this season. Many thanks
to all the people who were connected with the Bl team in any way.

VICKI GANNON.

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
KEDRON—GRANGE SPORTING CLUB

MONDAY 27TH APRIL, 1992 AT 7--00FPM.

&

MONDAY 27TH APRIL, 1992 AT 7-00PM.

MONDAY 27TH APRIL, 1992 AT 7-0Q0FM.



B2 TEAM REPORT

Runners Up

Marshall Robinson (Manager), Steve McDonald (Coach), Amber Evans,
Kylie Pridham, Tracey Paterson, Sharon Penney (Assistant Coach).

Kathy Orimes, Michelle Grimes,
Dayle Griffin, Melynda Paterson, Naomi Pridham.

Absent Stacey-Leigh Collins, Lea Coulthurst.

The season started off with a bit of a bumpy ride for both
coaches and players. As I coached most of the girls last season I
had a fair idea what most of the girls played like, they weren't
tooc bad. During mid season I had to guit to get them to start
playing like a team and it worked like a charm. The girls really
started playing like the 50fthall team that they can be. They
soon started winning a few games and before long found
themselves in first position for a while.

It has been a great help having Sharyn and Marshall there as they

made training fun and sometimes they were g Pain in the you know
what .

Devils Softball Club also wishes them every success in the coming
season.

ir s t in getting the
k you to all the coaches for their suppor : A
EE:Q rgports in on time and to Tracey, Melyndg and Diane Patgtson
for their typing and proof reading, and to Keith Moore for his

printing of the headlines.
Thanks
MAGOO.



The past season has been a very succesgsful one for the ¢1 Team.
At the time of writing we have had 17 wins and 1 loss in the
competition. With this in ming., it is easy to say that it has
been a real pleasure to coach the team this vear.

The amount of effort and energy always put into training and
playing made coaching a lot easier. Each and every member of the
team has a right to feel proud of what they have achieved. Well

done team.

Thank yecu to Chris Morris for the work she has put into the team.

Thanks also to Bob Trewin for working with the team, to Damien
Gannon for scoring and to the players from the €2 and 14A teams
who filled and sat on the bench when naeeded.

A special thank you to all our sSupporters.
Warwick Walden.

AROUND THE




C2TEAM REPORT

PREMIERS

Cralg Paterson {Assistant Coach), Sharon Fleming, Deita
Swanborough, Anna Gaffaney, Kay Cliphant, Diane Paterson (Coach)},
Stacey Crocker, Kelly Young.

Anne Godthelp, Joan Franklin, Trisha Robinson, Jeffrey Young, Kay
Bridges.

Absent: Stephanie Gordon, Anne Mortcn, Damien Gannon (Scorer).

Many Thanks!!!!! These go to our loyal supporters — Mums, Dads,
husbands, brothers, sisters, daughters, boyfriends and fellow
players and coaches. To Damien Gannon our Scorer, all of us have
appreciated not only his top scoring but also his support and
encouragement. Also to Dot and Anne who scored for us when Damien
was not available.

To Susie Cliphant and Bronwyn Fleming for sitting on the bench
and playing for us when we were short. To Melynda for filling in
when Craig or 1 were unavailtlable, and keeping me calm or
appearing calm. :




As another season goes by it's time to look back., The Ul4A's this
vear had a mixed season, they seemed to do wel] against the
better teams but dropped off against the weaker teams. Overall it
was a fairly good season with the team winning 7 of the 14 Jgames
and drawing 1.

in the middle of the season we had a blow, losing our catcher,
Sally Gordon who shifted to Mudgee, NSW. It was hard for the team
in that it meant a lot of reshuffling of positions. We would 1like
Lo give the team credit for that because even after this the team
kept playing well but unfortunately they missed out on the
semi~finals by just one point .

We would like to thank Hayley and Alison who played up for us a
couple of times during the season. You did a great job. Also
thanks to our Manageresg - Kay Oliphant and to our Scorer - Judy
Vernon, your help was much appreciated.

Finally thank-you to the girls, you were a gocd bunch with a lot
of talent in the team. We would like to wish you geod luck in the
future and hopefully we will see You again at Devils next season.

MICHELLE AND BARRY.

REGISTRARS REPORT

This year Devils fielded 6 Senior and 3 Junior team. All teams
accounted well for themselves and we congratulate them on their
efforts this year,

At this point I would like to thank those people who scored the
games throughout the season.

They included:
Vieki Gannon, Graham Dick, Dot Puillen,
Damien Gannon, Judy Vernon, Debbie Devine,
Debra Trewin and Amanda Garden.

Congratulations should also go to Vicki Gannon, Dot Pullen, Debra
Trewin and Bronwyn Miller. These girls all attended a sCcoring
clinic run by Ngaire Huston, and subsequently passed their Level
1 scoring exam. Hopefully next season we can have few more people
sitting for their Level 1.

ANNE MORTON.




UN2A TEAM REPORT The team were:-

PREMIERS (UNDEFEATED) TR LBl gt er mitea feirly e

CARLY CRAWFORD ~ Has played well at first base and in the
outfield. Batted congistantly during the season.

HAYLEY CROOK - Excellent catcher. Great team rlaver who
Supperts the team fully at all times. Runs bagses well.

CORINA DEVINE -~ Good lead off pitcher who has played well all
season. Good to have as a team player,

ANDREA DEVERE - Has improved during the season and is batting
the ball hard. A utility player.

MICHELLE FLEMING - Back up pitcher who has really hit the ball
hard all season. Also plays outfield.

BELINDA FORMBY ~ A newcomer to softball who has progressed well
during the season. Outfielder,

ALISON GANNON - Good utility player who bats extremly well.

MARION GUETTER - Has progressed well during the season. Batting
1s good and plays mainly in the cutfield.

BRIDIE ISON - Promoted from T-Ball this Season and has shown
some good skills. Second base/outfield.

SAMANTHA MILGATE - Played third base for most of the seagon, Bats

Kathy Serchen, Carly Crawford, Vicki Gannon (Coach), Marion well

Guetter,
Alison Gannon, Belinda Formby, Debbie Devine {Scorer), Paula

Ovenden (Assistant Coach) . KATHY SERCHEN - Another newcomer to the club who has shown a lot

of talent in both fielding and batting. Outfielder.

Corina Devine, Simone Barbour, Michelle Fleming, Bridie Ison

: Many thanks to all players, parents and supporters who have
H helped to make this season such a successful one. It has been a
great pleasure coaching this team. I hope to see all the players
back with DEVILS next year.

Hayley Crook, Andrea DeVere, Samantha Milgate,

This team has had a very successful season, winning the % \ll(:'(l
premiership UNDEFEATED. They have worked well together and
improved greatly from the beginning of the season till now.
Attendance at practices has been excellent and support from
parents is terrific.

_-_Hu—-—,.
: TTme—— #
Many thanks to assistant coach Paula who did a excellent job and ; e — T
Debbie who did a terrific of scoring for us. Thanks also to ' —lTT

Elaine who did a great job of managing.




T/BALL TEAM REPORT

THIRD

Dot Pullen (Scorer), Karen Rutter {Coach) .

Amanda Kiernan, Renee Smith, Alisco

Michel]e Richards, Melisss McElroyn Fleming, Elissa MclLeod,

Bec - i 3chi
2cky Rutter, Nichole Schildt, Rebecca Ferguson, Amanda Hansen

ghat a season!!!!!! We started off.aw
ith only 8 players, we had to b y i

- 1y i - Oorrow friends to mak
?je;fgg?;ted é new girls, thanks to Alissa and Reneee Eiiihe .
& Y made up our team of 10. The competit i ‘ e

i 1y m ‘ . i 5
ggfllﬁ tight, w1th_Panthers and Samford bogh tiegnf2i51£ien
gga{tion. then Deylis.The girls have won most games witg large
3cores, whilst being beaten nRrrowly by the two top teams 7

"the Team that wasn't",

Our infield have strong arms and have made 5
and two great "friple Plays”. The girls are

(When not under pressure)} . Amanda Hansen has
catches at first base.

ome gcod double plays
also batting well
taken some great

This was the third season with Devils for Melissa, Becky, Rebecca
and Amanda Kiernan. It was also the second season for Alison.
Michelle and Nicole. All have grown and improved enormously. I
have no doubt that they will make great Under 12's.

I would like to thank Dot Pullen for scoring for us, Sue Ferguson
for being our Manageress (Did a great job as usual). Alsc to
Anita Woodward, Bob Fleming, Dallas Kiernan and Judy McElroy who
all assisted at the gamesg. Many thanks to all the parents who
supported us by getting the giris to training regularly and to
the games on time.

HEBECCA FERGUSON. ~ Versatile infielder ~ plays well wherever
she 15 placed and is a good batter.

ALISON FLEMING. ~ Shert stop — is always thinking on the
field, has a strong throw and is a relilable batter.

AMANDA HANSEN. - a reliable fielder who took some great
catches at first base and 1s a strong batter.

AMANDA KIERNAN, - a strong batter and a reliahle fielder.

MELISSA McELROY. - a versatile infielder who is always

thinking on the field and who bats well.

ALISSA McLEOD. - newcomer who has showed great improvement
and can hit the ball hard.

BECKY RUTTER. - Third base with a strong throw. Is a
reliable fielder and a geood consistant batter.

NICOLE SCHILDT. -~ (Shorty) Fielding and throwing have greatly
improved and bats well.

RENEE SMITH. - another newcomer, she shows great potential
on the field and is & good batter.

KAREN RUTTER.




REPRESENTATIVE HONOURS

SCHOOL GIRL

BRISBANE UNDER 16.

SENIOCR.

BRIGBANE OFFICIALS.

REDLANDS SENIOR.

QUEENSLAND UNDER 19.

TASMANIA SENICR.

Christie Andrew, Haley Crook, Corina
Devine, Michelle Fleming, Alison Gannon,
Kylie Hansen, Samantha Milgate.

Jenny Wilkins.
Michelle Vernon, Angela Garden.

Bob Gannon (Open 3), Bob Trewin (Under
16/2), Nancy Garden (Under 16/2).

Tania Sorrenson, Melanie Grant, Anna Allez.

Michelle Vernon, Tania Sorrenson.

Melanie Grant.

PREVIOUS AUSTRALIAN REPRESENTATIVES

Elaine Robinson, Sandra Ford, Pauline
Harvey-Short, Joyce Lester, Maria Kosenko

PREVIOUS QUEENSLAND REPRESENTATIVES -

JUNIOR.

SENICR.

Wendy Fallis, Joyce Lester, Leigh Lester,
Deborah McColm, Diane Lowry, Sue Perry,
Pauline Harvey-Short, Karen Moore,Caroline
Grice, Patrice Webb, Jenny Clark, Sharon
Cunnington, Lynda Cunnington, Kerryn Harry,
Linda Laukirbe, Allison Talbot, Emily
Kerekes, Leigh MacCarthy, Shelley Payne,
Leanne Mountney, Alison Waters, Narelle
Sharrock,

Alison Dawson, Wendy Fallis, Sandra Ford,
Joyce Lester, Deborah McColm, Leigh Lester,
Diane Lowry, Tina Kelly, Pauline
Harvey-Short, Elaine Robinson, Maryann
Walsh, Allison Talbot, Marie Machen., Maria
Kosenko, Stephanie Gill, Shelley Payne,
Kerryn Harry, Selina Raiteri, Jo
Hopkins—-Lamb, Leanne Mountney, Tina
Corbett, Tracey Blanch. Jodie Gregory,
Kelli Moore, Kathy Rosenberg.

A GRADE HONOURS

250 'A' GRADE CLUB GAMES RECORD

Deborah McColm

200 'A’
Joyce Lester
Diane Lowry
Sandra Ford
Deborah McColm
100 'A

Rosslyn Culpitt
Joyce Lester
Leigh Lester
Sandra Ford
Diane Lowry
Wendy Fallis
Patti Walker
Dehorah McColm
Pauline Harvey-S8hort
Sue Perry
Kerry Pollock
Stephanie Gill

05/04/86

against

GRADE CLUB GAMES RECORD

17/10/80
12/12/80
26/11/83
27/10/84

against
against
against
against

GRADE CLUB GAMES RECORD

08/11/75
06/11/76
06/11/76
27/11/76
15/10/77
28/01/79
17/11/79
26/09/80
17/09/82
20/10/82
17/11/82
04/02/89

against
against
against
against
against
against
against
against
against
against
against
against

Saints

Redsox
Redsox
Redsox
Saints

Rebels
Rebels
Rebels
Rebels
Reds=ox
Toowoomba
Rebels
Panthers
Redsox
Jaguars
Panthers
Saints




Al
A2,

B1.

144,
1zZA.

T BALL.

SCORERS,

THE COMMITTEE WISHES TO THANK THESE PE

THAT THEY
WEEK .

THANK YOQU.

TEAM OFFICIALS— 1991-9p

COACH/ASSISTANT COACH.

BOB GANNON/BARRY SANDFORD.
DAVID BILLSBOROUGH/PAUL GARDEN.
VICKI GANNON/BOB FLEMING.

STEVE McDONALD/SHARCN PENNEY .
CHRIS MORRIS/WARWICK WALDEN.

DIANE PATERSON/CRAIG PATERSON.

BARRY SANDSORD/MICHELLE VERNON.
VICKI GANNON/PAULA OVENDEN.
KAREN RUTTER.
DOT PULLEN.

DAMIEN GANNON,
GRAHAM DICK.

VICKI GANNON.
JUDY VERNON,

MANAGER/ESS.

VAL HUDSOCN.
FRANK SHIELD.

80OB FLEMING.

MARSHALL ROBINSON.

SUE FAITHFUL.

KELLY YOUNG/KAY
BRIDGES.

KAY OLIPHANT,
ELAINE CROOK.
SUE FERGUSON.

ANNE MORTON.
DEBBIE DEVINE.

OPLE FOR THE GREAT EFFORT
HAVE GIVEN TO ENSURE THE GIRLS GET THEIR GAMES EVERY

JUNIOR TEAM OF THE YEAR

12A

This team went through the season UNDEFEATED, which in any grade
is no mean feat. These are a really keen bunch of girls (and
their parents too) who must be congratulated on their efforts put

in, both on and off the field.

On checking the scorebook one would find a massive 263 runs for
and only 69 against. Whilst not being sent out to kill the
opposition, they have shown what it takes to be competitive and
vet still be able to enjoy themselves. The ability to listen to
the coach and to put this into practice says wonders for these

girls.

No wonder you have been named Junior Team of the Year.

SENIOR TEAM OF THE YEAR

C23

This team, made up of all ages, has had a really enjoyable season
going from strength to strength. Not even the loss of two players
during the season has stop these ladies.

Their team spirit on and off the diamond has been a credit to
them and the fighting spirit in coming back from the bhrink of
defeat after nearly 3 hrs in the Grand Final is a credit to them.

Congratulations to the C2 team, our Senior Team of the Year.

MOST HOME RUNS
VERONICA ARGENT

For the second vear in a row it is Congratulations to Veronica.
This year she has not only gone up a grade to Cl, but she has

also gone up a gear as a hitting machine. This year she amassed
10 Home Runs and an incredible 77 R.B.I's when playing for the Cl

and BZ teams.

A word of caution must go to her this year -° When your coach
tells vou to "Keep your eye on the ball at all times" you do not

have to take it quite so literally.

Congratulations and well done VERONICA ARGENT.



LIFE MEMBERSHIP

VICKI GANNON

Vicki Rigby joined Devils in the 19?3f74 season playing in the A3
competition. During the season she found time to get married to
our present President, Bob Gannon.

In her time with the club she has played in most grades to which
she has been eligible except Al. Even when she has had time off
from playing, for the birth of her children, Damien and Alison,
she could be found helping out in thé canteen etc. Over the years
she has been heavily involved with playing, scoring, umpiring,

ccaching and on Management, a position she holds today.

CONGRATULATIONS ON THE HONOUR OF YOUR LIFE MEMBERSHIP.

VICKI GANNON

1T I8 WELL DESERVED,

CLUB CAPTAIN

CHRIS MORRIS

Once again the Committee has had the opportunity of appointing
Chris Morris to a second term as Honourary Club Captain, Chris
has found time to juggle her perscnal life with the rigers of
being a player, ccach and avid Devils supporter to all and
sundry .

As Honorary Club Captain, Chris has been regquired to make herself
avallable for liaison between all teams, plavers, coaches and
supporters and the Committee. With this in mind the Committee
extends, their heartfelt thanks for a job well done.

Thanks to our Honourary Club Captain.

CHRIS MORRIS



PLAYEROF THE FUTURE

KYM HUDDART

Kym Jjoined the club in the 1988-89 season in the U14A team. She
has progressed up the grades very quickly, having just spent her
second @geason in the A2 grade. A Great team player that any coach
would be willing to have in their team. She iz a naturalo
athelete who excels in her other sport -~ Netball - ag well.

Kym has shown a willingness to learn and has the ability to go a
long long way in Scoftball in the near futufe.

CONGRATULATIONS AND BEST WISHES FOR YOUR CONTINUED SUCCESS.

KYM HUDDART

SENIOR CLUB GIRL

VICKI GANNON

What can be said about this lady in the year that she receives
her Life Membership. This year she has been on Committee as
Junior Registrar as well as finding time %o coach two teams, the
Bl side to the Preliminary Final and the Ui2A side to their
Premiership. She can also be found to score a game when required
or working in the canteen or umpiring at the park or at our
carnival.

Thank you for your efforts again this vear.

CONGRATULATIONS TC OUR SENIOR CLUB GIRL.

VICKI GANNON



PLAYER OF THE SEASON

THERESE KELLY

When a player shows the dedication to turn up for every training
and for all 24 games during the season, even arranging trips to
hospital around her softball commitments, it gives a coach a
great feeling.

Such has been her willingness to learn, to perform to a higher
standard than even she may have thbught she was able to play. it
iz —o wonder that she has been selected as the Player of the

Season.

CONGRATULATIONS ON A GREAT SEASON AND BEST WISHES FOR THE SEASONS
TO COME.

THERESE KELLY

CLUBPERSONOF THE YEAR

BOB TREWIN

This season the club has been blessed again with the services of
our jack-of-all-trades 1in the form of Bob Trewin. Not only has
he found the time to help anyone with their coaching but he has
found time to attend courses in coaching and firstaid, run the
social side of the club including a great night out for dinner
énd represented Devils as a Coach for the Brisbane U16B Ladies

team.

THANKYOU FOR YOUR EFFORTS AND ON A JOB WELL DONL.

BOB TREWIN



Devils Softball Club TROPHY WINNERS
PLAYER OF THE SEASON. (Donated by Mr. & Mrs. Webb,)

1979 DIANE LOWRY. 1980 CAROLINE GRICE.
1981 JOYCE LESTER. 1982 PATRICE WEBB.
1983 SUE KNIGHT. 1984 LEIGH GLEADHILL.
1985 KRISSY DICKMAN. 1986 MARIE GOYDER.
1987 STEPHANIE GILL.. 1988 SHELLEY PAYNE.
1989 STEPHANIE GILL. 1990 LEANNE MOUNTNEY.
1991 ANNA ALLEZ. 1992 THERESA KELLY.

FLAYER OF THE FUTURE. (Donated by Mr. Rooney.)
1977 HEATHER SYMINGTON. 1978 CAROLINE GRICE.

1979 PATRICE WEBB. 1980 MELINDA SHORTON,
1981 KAREN MOORE. 1982 TONI SMITH.
1983 SHARON CUNNINGTON. 1584 ALLISON TALBOT.
1985 SHELLEY PAYNE. 1986 CARRIE McCARTHY.
1987 LEANNE MOUNTNEY. 1988 ELIZABETH BUCKLEY.
1989 ALLISON WATERS. 1990 KATHY SMALLCOMBE.
1991 KYLIE GERLIC. 1992 KYM HUDDART.
JUNIOR CLUB GIRL. (Donated by Mrs. Clark.)
1979 JENNY CLARK, 1980 KATRINA WEBB.
1981 SHARON CUNNINGTON. 1982 JODPDIE GADDES.
1983 LEIGH McCARTHY. 1984 LAUREN GADDES.
1985 CARRIE McCARTHY. 1986 LEANNE MOUNTNEY.
1987 JANET HILL. 1988 TRACEY GILLINDER.
1989 MELYNDA PATERSON. 1990 MICHELLE VERNON.
1991 PAULA OVENDEN. 1992 NOT AWARDED.
SENIOR CLUB GIRL. (Donated by Mrs. Tegner.)
1979 PATTI WALKER. 1980 DEBBIE McCOLM.
1981 JOANNE GREENWOCD. 1982 LESLEIGH GUMM,
1983 SANDRA SALE. 1984 SANDRA FORD.
1985 SYLVIA VAN DER VALK 1986 JANETTE SMITH.
1987 SHARON MOUNTNEY . 1988 ANNE MORTON.
1989 TRACEY WYATT. 1990 ANNE MORTON.
1991 NANCY GARDEN. 1992 VICKI GANNON.
CLUB PERSON OF THE YEAR. (Presented by Goldwings Softball Club.)
1982 ROBYN GADDES. 1983 MARILYN GUMM.
1984 DUDLEY GALE. 1985 KEN GADDES SNR.
1986 BARRY GLEADHILL. 1987 PAULA WARNER.
1988 ROBYN GILLINDER. -1989 BRIAN MOUNTNEY.
1990 CRAIG PATERSON. 1991 JOAN FRANKLIN.

1992 ROBERT TREWIN.

SENTOR TEAM OF THE YEAR. (Presented by Goldwings Softball Club.)

1990 B3. 1991 B2.
1992 C2.
JUNIOR TEAM OF THE YEAR. (Fresented by Goldwings Softball Club.)
1990  T-BALL. 1991  TSBALL.
1992 12A.

MOST HOME RUNS BAT. (Donated by Mr. Geoff Weller.)
15990 DONNA McDONALD. 1991 VERONICA ARGENT.
1992 VERONICA ARGENT.



